
From: Mark Neuman-Scott  

Sent: Sunday, May 03, 2015 11:46 AM 
To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Sound Level Variance Application 2015 Welcome to Lowertown Event, Union Depot North 
Plaza, 214 4th Street East 

 
I am opposed to the variance at the 90 db level at 50 feet in the request.  There are residential spaces within 
50 feet of the Union plaza.  NIOSH Daily Permissible Noise Level Exposure hours per day at 90db is two 
hours.  There have been other events at 85db and it is like having the event in your living room.  Normal 
street noise is 70 db and that is what should be set as a standard for any use of the Union Depot plaza. 

 


